

Z

MEMBERS:	Present = P	Absent = A	Excused=E
Phil Cannon, President	P	Jasmine Smith, Vice President, Youth Chair	P
Rayette Sterling, Secretary	P	Daniel George, FCC Representative	E
		Peggy Jo Welch, Treasurer	E
		Jack Klauschie, Public Safety	P

Topic	Discussion	Action Taken / Next Steps
Standing Items:		
1. Approve / Modify Agenda	Meeting called to order at 6:01 p.m. followed by a round of introductions.	Agenda moved to next month Meeting did not achieve quorum
2. Review Minutes of last meeting	January Minutes - full recordings available at: https://bit.ly/38y9LAv	Minutes moved to next month

Meeting Notes

Business	Discussion	Actions Taken/Next Steps
3. Elected Officials Updates	<p>Sen. Forrest Dunbar – Getting his feet under him in the senate, joining several committees. Introduced 2 bills. One will require businesses to disclose more wage and benefit information to job seekers. The other bill will improve the Alaska Performance Scholarship, increasing \$\$ in the scholarship and allowing students to use it in different ways, like vocational or technical schools. Newsletter saved in the minutes Dropbox.</p> <p>Rep. Genevieve Mina – Joining committees and starting to look at different bills. Focusing on SNAP and other food programs and looking at ways to resume service. Also looking at Medicare. Sign up for newsletter if you want to hear more.</p> <p>Cillian McDonald for Rep. Cliff Groh -</p>	<p>Contact: Senator.Forrest.Dunbar@akleg.gov</p> <p>Contact: Rep.Genevieve.Mina@akleg.gov Newsletter Signup: https://lp.constantcontactpages.com/su/ezZzJE8/signup</p> <p>Contact: Representative.Cliff.Groh@akleg.gov</p> <p>Contact: Christopher.Constant@anchorageak.gov</p>

Z

	<p>Assembly, Chris Constant – Not Present</p> <p>Assembly, Daniel Volland – Looking at solutions to rectify and prevent similar issues to the unlawful use of fuel by snow trucks. There are many department in the Muni that are understaffed. Muni Accounting just requested outside assistance to catch up on workload due to low staffing. Assembly looking at adding Juneteenth and Indigenous Peoples Day to official Muni holidays.</p> <p>School Board, Kelly Lessens – School Superintendent is outlining a plan to move all middle schools into a 6-8 model. Looking at changing school start times, waiting for more research and analysis in the district. Abbot Loop Elementary will be closing and kids will be moved to other neighborhood schools. Native Charter School may take over the building.</p>	<p>Contact: Daniel.volland@anchorageak.gov</p> <p>For the most up to date information on ASD check http://asdk12.org</p>
<p>4. Standing Reports</p>	<p>President – Nothing to report</p> <p>Treasurer – Not Present, Sent in report to President. Current balance is \$8603.86. There will be an expected bill coming soon, for the annual fee on the storage unit.</p> <p>FCC Update – Not Present</p> <p>Public Safety/Public Engagement – Thank you to folks that have been out and about waving t their neighbors, people are noticing, and they enjoy it.</p> <p>Youth – No solid plans at the moment but wanting to do something for Black History Month.</p>	
<p>5. Resolutions & Presentations</p>	<p>CAPSIS funding requests</p> <p>CAPSIS requests are due next week. Idea suggestions, lighting improvements along Mt. View Drive, snow removal, raised crosswalks, abandoned property cleanup, paving some alleys, establish a dog park. Not enough time to submit new ideas so council will submit the same requests from last year that did not get selected. Reminder to begin CAPSIS brainstorming in November to give council more time to plan.</p>	

Mt. View Community Council
February 8, 2023
Zoom, 6 p.m.

Z

6. New Business	<p>Community Patrol Car – Daniel George</p> <p>Daniel is the lead on this project, but he is not present at this meeting. He will have more information next month. Fairview Community Council is potentially interested in taking ownership of the car. Bethel Chapel has also expressed interest.</p> <p>Discussion on new meeting day/time</p> <p>Meeting times conflict with other community councils with the same representatives so they cannot always stay the whole meeting. Keep thinking of ideas for what day/time to suggest. Not enough folks to vote this month.</p>	
7. Community Partner updates /Member Comments	<p>David Nyman – Holton Hills Project/Girdwood Resident</p> <p>Thank you to everyone for allowing the opportunity to talk at last months meeting. Assembly voted to delay the project and will work with Girdwood on other housing opportunities in the future.</p>	
9. Adjourn	<p>Next meeting will be March 8, 2023, 6pm via Zoom and in person</p> <p>https://zoom.us/j/94624297489?pwd=M002cy9ibUtGbnA4R3JGWnlINCtWZz09</p> <p>Mountain View Library – 120 Bragaw St</p>	